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Summary:

The purpose of this report is to raise Members’ awareness of the Direction of Travel Report that the Audit Commission produced last year and to report to Members the progress on an Improvement Plan for the Council.  

Recommendations:

1. That Members of the Corporate Resources Overview & Scrutiny Committee consider the questions for the Committee in this report and make any other comments or suggestions that they feel appropriate.

Contact Officer:
Jason Gooding
Ext:
 7470

Introduction and Background
1. In Autumn 2004 the Audit Commission conducted a “light touch” review of the Council in order to form an opinion on the Council’s Direction of Travel.  This was formally reported in the Annual Audit letter.  The Audit Commission additionally supplied the Council with an informal report on Direction of Travel early in 2005.  The Direction of Travel report is attached here as Appendix 1 for Members’ information.  

2. Corporate Management Team considered the Direction of Travel report in February 2005 and discussed the need for an Action Plan to monitor the progress of appropriate resulting actions.  At that time flood recovery was an extremely high priority and it was not possible to allocate resources to all of the resulting priorities.  

3. Subsequently the Code of Corporate Governance and Value for Money self-assessments have generated a number of other actions for management.  It was therefore considered useful to develop an overall Improvement Plan, the first draft of which is Appendix 2.

4. The Improvement Plan addresses only those issues rising from the Direction of Travel Report and other drivers where there is substantial work still to do at a strategic level.  These are all of a high enough priority to be included within the Improvement Plan, but each has been scored with a relative risk (in terms of impact) and priority.  Each action has also been allocated to one of the new Directorates and a lead Overview & Scrutiny Committee for monitoring implementation is suggested.  

5. The deadlines for implementation are not yet in the Improvement Plan.  This is because the new Senior Management Team has only very recently been appointed and is due in the next few weeks to consider the Improvement Plan and how it will be delivered as part of the new Directorates’ Service Plans.

6. Having considered the Direction of Travel Report and the draft Improvement Plan the Committee is asked to consider the following questions:

· Does the Improvement Plan address the relevant outstanding Corporate issues?

· Do the priorities and risk assessments allocated to each of the actions seem appropriate?

· Are the correct Overview & Scrutiny Committees assigned to monitoring progress with each of the actions?

· Would the Committee prefer to monitor the Improvement Plan separately or as part of the arrangements for monitoring the new Directorates’ Services Plans?

· Does the Committee have any views that the new Senior Management Team should consider when determining the deadlines?

7. The answers to these questions from each of the Overview & Scrutiny Committees will assist the Senior Management Team in refining and delivering the Improvement Plan and will form the basis of a report to the Executive in December 2005.
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